AL-BAYAN BILINGUAL SCHOOL

P.O. Box 355, Hawally 32004, Kuwait

Tel.: (+965) 22275000 Website: www.bbs.edu.kw



مدرسة البيان ثنائية اللغة الخاصة

ص.ب. 355، حولي 32004، الكويت هاتف: 22275000 (965+)

الموقع الالكتروني: www.bbs.edu.kw

April 5, 2020

Dear Parents,

Further to our email regarding e-learning which was sent on the 2nd of April, and based on the communication received from Kuwait's Ministry of Education (MOE) dated 4/4/2020 regarding e-learning in private schools, please note the following amendments:

1. E-learning consent form:

Parents opting for e-learning will have to fill out an <u>additional form per student</u> required by MOE (attached). Please send the completed and signed Parent Consent form along with the BBS Parent Disclaimer (اقرار وتعهد) (attached) form by Tuesday, the 7th of April to:

| Preschool | Ms. Rania Al Jordi | rania.aljordi@bbs.edu.kw |
|--------------------------|----------------------|----------------------------|
| Elementary – Grade 1-2 | Ms. Laila Dajani | laila.dajani@bbs.edu.kw |
| Elementary – Grade 3-4-5 | Ms. Boran Boshnak | boran.boshnak@bbs.edu.kw |
| Middle School – Grade 6 | Ms. Wafa Al Kalha | wafa.kalha@bbs.edu.kw |
| Middle School – Grade 7 | Ms. Meyssa Noori | meyssa.noori@bbs.edu.kw |
| Middle School – Grade 8 | Ms. Eiman Kanfoush | eiman.kanfoush@bbs.edu.kw |
| High School | Ms. Dana El Manfoukh | dana.elmanfoukh@bbs.edu.kw |

2. Updated term duration for Intensive Program in August:

For parents opting for the Intensive Program in August 2020, note that as per the MOE requirements the duration of the program will be $\underline{5}$ weeks instead of the 3 weeks duration previously mentioned. The course is expected to start on Tuesday, the $\underline{4}^{th}$ of August 2020 taking into consideration the future developments and updates related to the COVID-19.

If you have previously submitted the BBS Parent Disclaimer form and would like to change your option in light of the above amendments, then please indicate that in your e-mail with the updated forms by Tuesday, April 7.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Regards,

Maha Kaddoura

Director



